
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Neighbor: 

Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (National Grid) has begun the permitting process for our 
Mortimer – Pannell 24/25 Transmission Rebuild Project, located in Monroe County. Below and attached you will 
find more information on the Project and the permitting process. 

What is the Mortimer – Pannell Rebuild Project? 

The Mortimer – Pannell Rebuild Project is an approximately 16-mile 115kV electric transmission line rebuild in in 
the Towns of Brighton, West Henrietta, Pittsford, and Perinton, and in the Village of Pittsford, Monroe County, 
NY. The Project will replace aging transmission infrastructure that is over 100-years old, enhancing the electric 
grid in Western New York. The new lines will be placed on modern single-pole structures with the same voltage 
as today (115kV). The Project is estimated to begin construction in 2027. 

What is the permitting process? 

The Project will be permitted under Article VII of the New York State Public Service Law. The Article VII permitting 
process is a “one-stop-shop” for permitting and begins with an application to the New York Public Service 
Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate). Once the 
Certificate is granted by the PSC, we will submit for PSC approval the Environmental Management and 
Construction Plan (EM&CP), which provides detailed plans for Project construction. More information on the 
Article VII process can be found on our website, ngrid.com/mortimerpannell. 

How can I participate in the process? 

The Article VII application will be available for public review in the Brighton Memorial Library, Henrietta Public 
Library, Fairport Public Library and Pittsford Community Library; as well as on the PSC’s website 
(www.dps.ny.gov). As part of our outreach efforts, we will hold public information sessions in the near future to 
allow interested parties to gather more details and ask questions. Public comments will be accepted throughout 
the life of the Project. Comments can be made directly to National Grid at our contact information below. 
Comments can also be made on the Department of Public Service (DPS) website at dps.ny.gov. Once 
established, a direct link to the DPS website for the Project will also be available at ngrid.com/mortimerpannell. 

What are the next steps? 

Updates will be mailed directly to you, and available on our Project website (ngrid.com/mortimerpannell). You 

may also contact us at 585-440-0446 or Box.mortimerpannell@nationalgrid.com. We hope to see you at 
an upcoming public information session. Thank you for your understanding as we continue to improve our electric 
infrastructure in Western New York. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Matt Duffy 
Stakeholder Relations 
National Grid 
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Questions? 

585-440-0446 

Box.mortimerpannell@nationalgrid.com 

ngrid.com/mortimerpannell 


